TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
MAY 28th, 2020


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a special meeting on Thursday, May 28th, 2020 via Zoom.  Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7pm with Ray Charles’ rendition of America the Beautiful being played, and thanked Nicole Juchem for setting up this meeting live.  This meeting will be aired live on Facebook with those watching having the ability to type in questions on Facebook.  The Supervisor dedicated this meeting in memory of Peter Miller, a Stanford resident who served our Country in the Vietnam War and was killed at the age of 21 on September 23, 1968. Ms. Burton read a tribute to Peter written by his sister Sandy.  The Stanford Historical Society along with other town groups, have started the “Military Banners Project” to honor those Stanford residents who died in combat.  Peter Miller’s is the first one, hung by the Town Hall on Route 82.

Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Margaret Fallon – present




Mary Weinberger – present




Paul Coughlin – present




Frank Pepe - present

 

SUPERVISOR’S COMMENTS: Supervisor Burton reminded all that it was imperative that residents complete their census forms as it helps the State, the County and the Town.
She stated that the Town Hall has partially re-opened, by appointment only, and all must wear masks; she saluted the Class of 2020 on their upcoming graduation; a team is working on opening up part of the summer programs, perhaps by July 1st after submission of plans for County approval; spoke of the County’s Phase 1 re-opening and  discussion with County Executive Molinaro, where NYS Chips funding might be withheld and a possible 50% reduction in State Aid.
MOTION TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA:

A motion was made by Frank Pepe, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the agenda. Motion carried with a roll call vote:  Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  SOLAR PERMIT FEES: After discussion it was agreed that this matter would be tabled until next month.
NEW BUSINESS:
1.  OPEN RECREATION AREAS: A portion of the Rec. Park was opened for Memorial Day weekend: the tennis courts and picnic areas, with tables moved far apart.  Opening the pond this summer was still in question, and as of now, they do not have the number of required lifeguards available.

2. PANDEMIC RELATED ACTIONS: TOWN HALL CLEANING, COSTS & PERSONNEL: Discussion followed on cleaning the Town Hall to protect staff and residents.  A motion was made by Frank Pepe, seconded by Mary Weinberger to have the building, including the Court, thoroughly cleaned by the current custodian Alice Still, for 5 hours per day at 3 times a week, if she was available for these extra hours.  Mention was made that all of the employees will be responsible to keep their own workspace as clean as possible, and that plexiglass will be installed in the Town Clerk’s office.  After further discussion, the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.
3. CORRECTIVE ACTION / POLICY PROPOSALS: Councilman Pepe led the lengthy discussion regarding the “FinCAP” committee’s many hours of work that included Steve Gotovich, Bonnie Hall, Paul Coughlin and Wendy Burton, with volunteers Carol Hanlon, Nancy Tang, Patty Wineapple and Claudia DeBellis.  Mr. Pepe presented the first of several presentation of their work with discussions following: 1) Budget Approval 
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Protocols – that it be mandatory that a Town budget be approved prior to Election Day; 2) Fund Balance & Reserves – discussions about what savings should be, origin and intent of various accounts; 3) Bank & Investment account – to be reported on a regular basis, but cleaning up either redundant accounts or some that bear no interest, etc.; 4) Payroll & Benefits – to correct past alleged improprieties but should all be verified by the Supervisor and the Town Board.  It was noted by the Supervisor that it’s important to review all of these documents and refine if needed prior to approval and voting as a policy manual.  Brief discussion also on the Employee Handbook that Mr. Pepe had just received from Mr. Gotovich, adding that nothing has been done on it since 2012.
4. APPROVAL OF ABSTRACT #5B of 2020: The second May Abstract of Claims, #5B, was approved for payment on a motion made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, as follows: General Fund – voucher #s 433-442, 448 and 451,in the amount of $2,230.55; Highway Fund – voucher #s 443-447, 449-450,452-456 and 460, in the amount of $57,888.51; Transfer Station – voucher #s 414, 431-432, in the amount of $6,528.09; and Planning Board Escrow, voucher #s 457-459.  Grand total of Abstract #5Bof 2020: $70,470.97.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Frank Pepe – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

5. BUDGET RESOLUTION: The following Budget Resolution for the Highway Fund was read by Supervisor Burton, with her motion seconded by Paul Coughlin:

BUDGET RESOLUTION #5E

HIGHWAY FUND

WHEREAS the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2020 Highway Fund budget lines that will exceed the amount of funds available in those certain budget lines, and


WHEREAS, the Highway Fund has funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to provide for expenditures,

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford Town Board hereby amends and transfers from and to the budget lines listed below or 2020:

ACCOUNT
DESCRIPTION   PURPOSE
   INCREASE
   DECREASE

01-04-5142-21
            Sand
     available funds

   $4,412.95

01-04-5142-42

Salt
     insuff. funds    $4,412.95





      Totals:            $4,412. 95     $4,412.95

Roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Frank Pepe – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

Resolution #5E of 2020 adopted and certified this 28th day of May 2020.
QUESTIONS FROM FACEBOOK: 
Councilwoman Fallon reported that 21 people were in and out watching the meeting.

· Kathie Spiers liked the Peter Miller remembrance.
· Vince Ferris – thanks for the hand sanitizer at the Rec.  Supervisor Burton added that the protocol at the Town Hall is to use sanitizer before entering the building.
· Bonnie Hall commented on the employee manual’s description of full-time employees and asked why there was a second Abstract in May. Ms. Burton replied that she was learning how to do an Abstract.
· The Supervisor mentioned that Jane Cottrell, her secretary, had applied to the Berkshire Taconic Foundation for a $3,000 grant for the Grange’s Food Pantry.
· Councilwoman Weinberger added that McCarthy’s would be re-opening their store on Monday, June 1st with masks and social distancing practiced.  The pizza shop would also be re-opening for take-outs.

· Heidi Johnson thanked the Board for their information.

With no other business, a motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to adjourn the meeting at 8:14pm.  Motion carried with a roll call vote:  Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.
Respectfully submitted,
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk
